

## Part of PACE Academy Trust

## **New Valley Primary School**

Old Lodge Lane, Purley, Surrey, CR8 4AZ Tel: 020 8660 1325

e-mail: office@newvalleyprimary.com

Head Teacher: Pete Steward Deputy Head: Sally Dubben

19th October 2023

## **Dear Parents & Carers**

Firstly, thank you to the New Valley children for their hard work so far this year, and to you for your support. I hope you and yours all manage to have an enjoyable half-term break.

As you know, our first full parent/carer consultation meetings take place on Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> and Wednesday 8<sup>th</sup> November. These will be face-to-face meetings, in the school hall. At around 7pm today, you should receive, if you are a primary contact for your child, an e-mail from *teachers2parents* inviting you to book a convenient 10-minute appointment slot.

After booking your appointment, you will then receive another e-mail confirming the date and time.

There are often advantages to your child being in these meetings, so they can hear exactly what their teacher has to say, and so that they can be as involved as possible in their own learning and progress. Therefore, I would encourage you to consider involving your child in the meeting. We also realise that, in particular circumstances, there may be a good reason for speaking to a teacher on their own.

Please remember that school will be closed tomorrow (Friday 20<sup>th</sup> October) for an INSET day, so we look forward to seeing all the children back at normal time on Monday 30<sup>th</sup> October.

Yours

Pete Steward

Pete Steward Headteacher

